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Graduation 2021
Our in-person graduation went very well and the students were able to celebrate with 
family and friends in attendance or via stream. I’d like to thank our guest speaker, Ms. 
Ashley Hutton, for traveling to the island to spend time with our graduates. I’d also like 
to thank Ms. Hughes and Ms. Beck for all of their work in helping the seniors prepare for 
the big day. I’d like to thank Mr. Thain who assisted with the stage and preparing the 
gym for the evening and to Mrs. Balcom for her help with the music. I’d also like to 
thank Ms. Riedel for her work on the scholarship ceremony which was held in the 
auditorium the evening prior to the graduation ceremony. Lastly, I’d like to thank the 
parents and families for their continued support, patience, and assistance in traversing this 
challenging year. Congratulations our graduates and we wish you great happiness and 
success!

CHS Handbook 
I’ve included the CHS 2021-2022 handbook for your approval and have highlighted any 
changes or additions in yellow. The majority of the changes were to tighten up language 
or to align policies with past practice, as in the case of the graduation coursework 
requirements. 

Thank You
As I write my final board report for CCSD, I want to take a minute to thank you all for 
this amazing experience. It has been a privilege and an honor to work for the families of 
CCSD these past 29 years. From teaching in the classroom, to working with some 
amazing colleagues, I have thoroughly enjoyed my time here. I have to say the time spent 
with students was always the best part of my day and the connections I have forged will 
always be with me, and for that I am forever grateful. I have tried to keep students in the 
forefront as I made decisions and I hope that will be a legacy that continues. It will be 
hard to say good bye, so for now I will just say so long and thanks for the amazing 
memories.  


